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Thank you, Madame President.
The Czech Republic aligns itself with the EU statement.

We wish to thank the UN High Commissioner and the Special Rapporteur for their comprehensive presentations about the human rights situation in Belarus. We also thank other spekares – Svitlana Tsikhanauskaya, … - for their introductory remarks. 
The situation in Belarus has never been as appaling as in the past month. We are worried that it might continue to deteriorate.
The recent presidential elections in Belarus were neither free nor fair, on top of that a massive vote rigging took place. Belarusians were allowed to cast a ballot but precinct election commissions never counted their votes. Their will for political change has been neglected. The electoral process has shown that Belarusian government limits the right of citizens to participate in public affairs. The right to protest peacefully - a pillar of democratic society, which can be exercised both in public and online – has not been respected. The response of Belarusian law enforcement agencies towards fellow Belarusians continues to be violent, indimidating and disproportionate. There is an increasing number of reports about torture and ill-treatment of people detained during the protests.  Belarusian government proliferates state propaganda, when necessary, pursues a blockade on Internet communications and prevents the dissemination of information. The rule of law has been violated on many occasions, but in the past weeks, lawlessness seems to have prevailed in the country.
These developments highlight the crucial importance of independent media and strong civil society as a direct source of information and documentation on election frauds, lawlessness and brutality of security forces. We are gravely concerned over the reported harassment and persecution of members of the Coordination Council, renewed arrests of the representatives of civil society and participants of peaceful protests. We call on Belarusian political leadership to stop ignoring the will of its people for a change and to initiate a genuine and inclusive dialogue with the opposition and civil society on future political reconciliation in Belarus. This dialogue shall not be substituted by a constitutional process proposed and guided by Alexander Lukashenko. We expect the authorities to ensure immediate release of all detained on political grounds before and after the falsified presidential elections. That includes members of PandaDoc IT company management, members of the Coordination Council, Viktar Babaryka and members of his staff, Siarhai Tsikhanauski and staff members of Svitlana Tsikhanauskaya and many more.
In closing, the Czech Republic reiterates its strong readiness to support all initiatives aiming towards documentation of human rights violations and improvement of situation in Belarus. The continued scrutiny of this Council is, in our view, essential to prevent further deterioration of the situation. 
Thank you.

